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Context
Lead
 was commonly used in a variety of products for many years. Lead has been used in drinking water systems because it is easy to shape and resistant to corrosion. Lead has been used in drinking water systems since ancient Rome, where it was used to make water pipes. It continued to be used in water distribution systems for centuries, including in Canada. The National Plumbing Code of Canada allowed lead as an acceptable material in pipes until 1975 and in solder until 1986 (1989 in British Columbia). That may seem like a long time ago, but many drinking water systems in Canada may still have some of these lead components in place today.
Discussion 
The District intent is to remove as much lead content as possible from the water supply in your school. The maximum allowable identified in the Canadian Guideline is 0.010 mg/L. All affected facilities are below that top limit. We have identified the schools in our district that require attention (based on the information shown at the top of this document) and have actively pursued point of use manual flushing by school staff. Signage was added at each point of use to remind people to flush before drinking.

Last Spring it was decided to embark upon an automated flushing mechanism for each fountain. Upon investigation we instead chose to go beyond that and install lead filtration. This offered a more reliable solution and allowed us to expand the previous point of use idea to include more than just fountains. Staff room faucets and other faucets that were identified as areas where water was drawn for consumption are going to receive lead filtration as well.

In addition to this mitigating solution, we are removing all existing water piping and replacing the water distribution with new pipe and fittings. We are starting with Sidney Elementary and will begin there shortly. Eventually, we will have all buildings done over the next two to three years. In the meantime lead filtration will be effective at lowering lead levels to near 0/mg/L. Our staff will maintain filter changes and records of same.

The Province has very recently completed new Policy for testing lead content in drinking water of school facilities (September 26, 2016). They set out frequency of sampling and direct districts to submit on a document they have created, all sampling results for each facility annually. 
With respect,
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Chuck Morris
Director of Facilities
BRIEFING NOTE
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